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Education / Outreach

Awards

((We were the winner in our category for the ACUPCC Climate Leadership Award video voting.  They have not yet officially announced the winners.))
Education – U of I Courses

Staff gave a guest lecturer presentation to the Urban Planning / Civil Engineering UP430 class, regarding active transportation programs. 

Staff met with a student team from Professor Rockett’s renewable energy course to discuss rooftop solar opportunities on campus.

Staff gave a guest lecturer presentation to an Architecture class about the iCAP and sustainability initiatives on campus.

Events / Presentations

((((Earth week – levis center teaching workshop reception, teaching workshop, ))))
At the spring iCAP Forum, sustainability staff presented a status update about progress towards meeting our commitments in the Illinois Climate Action Plan.  This included a broad overview of the various initiatives that are currently underway and a summary of the next steps in this process.  After the presentation, participants were asked to work in groups to provide feedback about setting priorities for further iCAP implementation.  A summary of the feedback will be available after the Spring 2012 semester.

Reporting 

Inreach – Stakeholder Involvement
((To involve representatives from primary stakeholder groups on campus, Associate Chancellor Pradeep Khanna invited specific faculty, staff, and students to a brainstorming discussion about the future structure of sustainability leadership on campus.))
Inreach – Engagement

Staff attended the ‘Go Green on Green’ event on Green Street in campus town, and supported a table from the Campus Bike Project at the corner of Green Street and Sixth Street.
Outreach – Partnerships / Engagement

The April CCNet meeting featured local active transportation advocates Cynthia Hoyle and Gary Cziko, discussing bicycles, bike safety education opportunities, and the importance of bicycle infrastructure improvements. 
((Majora Carter speech, and workshop, with to do list))

((Staff participated in a conference call with a company called ITW Construction Products, to review the various sustainability projects we are implementing on campus.  This was sharing some details about published projects on campus, at ITW’s request. – should this be included??))
Outreach – Publications / Documents / Websites
The iCAP Portal has been approved for support from the Office of Sustainability/Chancellor, and construction of the portal is under development.  Initial entry screens have been created and were shared at the iCAP Forum on April 16.  The backend database will be developed over the summer 2012. 

Energy Supply
Solar

The Request for Proposal for a Solar Farm Public-Private Partnership on South Farms resulted in 12 proposals for the Solar Farm.  The technical evaluation committee worked on reviewing and scoring each proposal, and provided some clarification questions to the UI Purchasing contact person.  The committee will meet again in May to identify a preferred vendor.
The Solar Conceptualization Project at KCPA went to the CCRC for approval.
Bio-mass, bio-gas, bio-fuel
The scope for an anaerobic digester with a methane capture at the Beef and Sheep Facility on South Farms has been completed and the project will be opened for a Quality Based Selection of an appropriate engineering firm.
F&S Energy Services met to review the biomass permit for Abbott Power Plant.  This allows Abbott Power Plant to do test burns with various biomass fuels as a mixture with the coal in the existing coal stoker boilers.  The first tests will be using wood chips, and they may happen in May or they may wait until the cold weather months when the coal assets are brought back online for winter.

Geothermal

Production and Distribution

Work on the Energy Production and Distribution Master Plan continues.  There was a progress meeting at F&S on April 18.  This included a discussion about stakeholder engagement for the project and a brainstorming session with staff to identify new projects and aspects for the AEI team to review during the master planning study.
F&S and the Beyond Coal student group portion of Students for Environmental ConcernS (SECS) held a joint celebration at Abbott Power Plant to recognize the efforts that have been made to reduce coal usage for campus.  There was a discussion about the additional projects F&S is pursuing and the financial decision makers for campus.
Energy Demand

Projects
F&S Executive Director Jack Dempsey is working with the F&S Energy Division to clearly describe the “smart campus” goals for direct digital controls, real-time metering, and optimization of the campus power supply and demand decision making.
Behavior Change

The SSC supported “Weatherization” project is coming to its conclusion.  The six RSO teams that participated in this program have submitted their reports to the Weatherization intern, and the F&S Maintenance Division has identified the costs of the recommended improvements.  These will be summarized and implemented after the Spring 2012 semester.
The Illinois student chapter of the US Green Building Council (USGBC) met with staff to discuss an energy and water conservation program they would like to initiate in FY13.  This would require some meter upgrades which could be implemented in conjunction with the Energy Dashboard project.  In the fall, the students would organize conservation competitions between various residence halls on campus, to promote, highlight, and celebrate sustainable behavior.
Transportation

Transportation Education
During Earth Week, Campus Recreation hosted a free Cycling Savvy course in the ARC Auditorium.  This event was the classroom session about safe bicycle riding behaviors.
Bicycle facilities and programs

The SSC bike parking award is for $225,000 to install approximately 1,000 new bike parking spaces on existing concrete throughout campus.  
The SSC and the Illini Union agreed to support improvements at the southwest corner of the Illini Union, where there are existing “donut-hole” bike racks.  These will be removed over the summer and replaced with stainless steel U-loops.  Additionally, the F&S Grounds division has agreed to plant an additional tree in that area, which will increase shading for the bike parking.

Through Champaign County Bikes, the University has acquired 22 Varsity Bicycle Racks (which will hold a total of 44 bicycles) from Park-a-Bike in order to run a year-long pilot test of the racks. 10 of these racks will be installed for the year near the Union and the remaining 12 will be distributed in various high-visibility locations on and near campus, to be determined. 
The graduate student working on sketches for the Campus Bicycle Network improvements has completed a majority of the campus owned pathways.  In some cases, this has included site visits to specific areas, with the Transportation Coordinator and the Landscape Architect for campus.

The SSC-supported Bike Sharing Feasibility Study student intern held a review meeting with the Bike Sharing Steering Committee.  The report is substantially complete and will be available this summer.  As part of the Feasibility Study, F&S released a bike sharing survey to the campus and surrounding community in late March, and accepted responses throughout April. The Survey received 1,168 responses from students, staff, faculty, retirees, visitors and members of the community. F&S is working with the UI Bikes section of Engineering 315, Learning in the Community (LINC) course, to analyze the data from the survey responses. Students from the LINC course also conducted a focus group with undergraduate students in conjunction with the survey in order to dive deeper into the topic of bike sharing with focus group participants. 

In preparation for the third annual C-U Bike to Work Day (BTWD), staff organized fundraising, publicity, volunteers, bike stations’ supplies, registration, and riders’ incentives. The University led the efforts to organize BTWD this year, in partnership with local governments and other agencies. BTWD is an opportunity to encourage and support new bicycle commuters across C-U, including students, staff and faculty of the University, in an effort to create a mode shift toward more bike commuting and less automobile commuting. 
SSC granted a funding request from the Campus Bike Project (CBP) which will allow the current part-time hours of the CBP shop manager, a University employee reporting directly to F&S, to be expanded to full-time. The grant also includes a small stipend for part-time student employees to help staff the CBP.  Sustainability Staff have been working with CBP representatives to develop the position description and conduct a job search, which attracted over 30 applications. The search committee, which included sustainability staff from F&S, as well as Bike Project volunteers and members, is currently in the process of narrowing the pool down to select a qualified candidate. 
Alternative Fuels

Staff met with a representative from the UI Electric Vehicle Club.  We discussed potential implementation strategies for an electric vehicle charging station on campus.
Active Transportation

The Champaign-Urbana Urbanized Area Transportation Study (CUUATS) prepared a report on the efficacy of the Grainger lighted crosswalk on Springfield Avenue at the Engineering Quad.  Due to high maintenance needs, difficulty with the light activation system, and a false sense of security for pedestrians and cyclists crossing Springfield Avenue, this system is not recommended for future locations on campus.  Safety for people crossing high-traffic streets can be enhanced with alternative lighted crosswalk systems that are more effective and provide more consistent safety improvements.
Public Transit
MTD fees were approved by the Board of Trustees for contract years FY13-FY15.
Land Use & Space Management

Native Plantings

(((Military Axis report comment period)))
Space Utilization

Agriculture

Water


Water Conservation

Stormwater

Procurement & Waste Management

Food Waste Composting

Academic Hourly position for Composting will start June 1.
Purchasing Policies

Surplus / Property Accounting

Local Foods

Waste Reduction
IGBA held an e-waste recycling event on campus and in the research park.
F&S provided recycling containers for the Illinois Marathon.

Sustainability Staff helped the Campus Bike Project (CBP) to prep 350 old, abandoned bicycles from last year’s campus-wide cleanup in order to donate them to an organization, Working Bikes, which will refurbish the bicycles and ship them to Uganda to be donated to those in need of affordable transportation. Staff and CBP volunteers worked for over 12 hours to prep the bikes and over 4 hours to load them onto a truck to be taken to Working Bikes’ Chicago location.   The Parking Department was also involved, as the timing of the donation was critical in order to clear out Parking’s warehouse to make room for this year’s campus-wide cleanup of abandoned bicycles. 

Funding


Revolving Loan Fund

Grants

Hosted a site visit from Bob Romo at ICECF to review lighting upgrades they funded previously.
DCEO has a new grant available for Steam Trap replacement and Pipe Insulation.  The F&S Maintenance Division qualifies for this grant program, so we will submit a grant request in May.  ((Calculated funding request for the DCEO Boiler grant.))
Received final award docs for DCEO EEPs grants…


Foundation / Donors


Student Sustainability Committee

Staff attended the SSC end of the year picnic at the Sustainable Student Farm.


Institutional Funding
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